## Bibliography

American Federal of State, County and Municipal Employees, AFL-CIO, "Safety Net for Sale: The Dangers of Privatizing Social Services," Washington, DC, 2006 Edition

Baizas, Dulce Pamela, "Privatization: Is It Truly In The Public Interest?" *PA Times*, January 1, 2014

Ball, Molly, "The Privatization Backlash," The Atlantic, April 23, 2014

Center for Media and Democracy, "Pay to Prey: Governors Facilitate the Predatory Outsourcing of America's Public Services," October 2014

Chi, Keon S., et al, "Privatization in State Government: Trends and Issues," *Spectrum: The Journal of State Government*, Fall 2003

Cohen, Donald, "U.S. DOJ Says It Will End Use of Private Prisons," In The Public Interest, August 18, 2016

Edwards, Kathryn and Kai Filion, "Outsourcing Poverty: Federal contracting pushes down wages and benefits," Issue Brief #250, Economic Policy Institute, February 11, 2009

Fine, Janice, "Six Reasons Why Government Contracting Can Negatively Impact Quality Jobs and Why it Matters for Everyone," Background Brief, In the Public Interest, October 2012

Fine, Janice, et al, "Overlooking Oversight: A Lack of Oversight in the Garden State is Placing New Jersey Residents and Assets at Risk," Department of Labor Studies and Employment Relations, New Brunswick; Department of Public Policy and Administration, Camden, Rutgers University, March 2014

General Accounting Office, United States, "Privatization: Lessons Learned by State and Local Governments," Report to the Chairman, House Republican Task Force on Privatization, Washington, DC, March 2007

Greenwood, Daphne, "The Decision to Contract Out: Understanding the Full Economic and Social Impacts," Colorado Center for Policy Studies, University of Colorado, Colorado Springs, March 2014

In The Public Interest, "How Privatization Increases Inequality," Washington, DC, September 2016

In The Public Interest, "Privatization Myths Debunked," Washington, DC, 2016

In The Public Interest, "Privatization Resources," Washington, DC, October 23, 2014

In The Public Interest, "Privatization Resources," Washington, DC, November 1, 2016

In The Public Interest, "Standing Guard: How Accountable Contracting Fails Governments and Taxpayers," December 2014

Johansson, Erin, "New Report Uncovers the Real Costs of Outsourcing Public Services," Jobs With Justice, March 11, 2014

Johnson, Dave, "The Privatization Scam: Five Government Outsourcing Horror Stories," Campaign for America's Future, May 19, 2014

Kovner, J., "Agency Serving Developmentally Disabled Lays Off Another 416, Will Privatize Group Homes," *The Hartford Courant*, August 17, 2016

Mannix, Mary R., et al, "Public Benefits Privatization and Modernization: Recent Developments and Advocacy," *Journal of Poverty Law and Policy*, May-June 2008

McConnell, Sheena, et al, "Privatization in Practice: Case Studies of Contracting for TANF Case Management," Final Report, Mathematica Policy Research, Inc., March 2003

Murray, M.A., Commissioner, Connecticut Department of Developmental Services, Memorandum to Benjamin Barnes, Secretary, Connecticut Office of Policy and Management, August 16, 2016

Noonan, Ray and Derek Thomas, "The State of Working Connecticut 2016," Connecticut Voices for Children, September 2016

Office of the Inspector General, U.S. Department of Justice, Memorandum for the Acting Director, Federal Bureau of Prisons Re: Reducing Use of Private Prisons, August 18, 2016

Office of the Inspector General, U.S. Department of Justice, "Review of the Federal Bureau of Prisons' Monitoring of Contract Prisons," August 2016

Porter, Eduardo, "When Public Outperforms Private in Services," *The New York Times*, January 15, 2013

Project On Government Oversight, "Bad Business: Billions of Taxpayer Dollars Wasted on Hiring Contractors," Washington, DC, 2011

Ravitch, Diane, "When Public Goes Private, as Trump Wants: What Happens?" *The New York Review*, December 8, 2016

Rutgers School of Management and Labor Relations, "New Study: A Review of NJ's Oversight of Third-Party Contractors," Press Release, March 6, 2014

Schultz, David, "The cost of privatization: It may not save the state money," *The Minnesota Post*, January 6, 2011

Sclar, Elliott D., "Privatization: You Don't Always Get What You Pay For," Book Excerpt, *Regional Labor Review*, Spring 2009

Service Employees International Union, Local 1000, "Evaluation of Outsourcing in the Public Sector," with Brian Darrow of At Working Partnerships, USA, 2005

Smith, Alex, "Need disability help in Kansas? Thousands wait an average of seven years," *Heartland Health Monitor*, Kaiser Health Network, October 13, 2016

Texans for Public Justice, "Peddling Welfare-Privatization Boondoggles," July 18, 2007

Thomas, Jacqueline Rabe and Keith Phaneuf, "DDS layoffs to reach 605 as state moves to privatize services," *CT Mirror*, August 16, 2016

University of Colorado, Colorado Springs, "Groundbreaking report details economic consequences of shifting public services to private providers," Press Release, March 11, 2014

Van Slyke, David M., "The Mythology of Privatization in Contracting for Social Services," *Public Administration Review*, Vol. 63, No. 3, May/June 2003

Westerman, Ashley, "DHH Wants More Medicaid Privatization, Stakeholders Hesitant," WRKF, www.wrkf.org, November 5, 2013